Honeywell Retiree Club Board Meeting Minutes 

December 2, 2008
Meeting was called to order by President Virginia Clagett at 1:00pm.   

Those present were: 

	Virginia Clagett   Don Peeples    Ed Frick

	Shirley Krieger    John Kopala    Bert Walker

	Harry Heller
    Wally Klovstad  Jim Scarlett                

	Mary Barkl           Ike Templeton  Al Boeck

	 


Our next meeting will be January 6, 2009 at 1 pm in regular Union Hills meeting room.
Minutes

A motion to approve November meeting minutes was made and seconded and all board agreed.    
Treasurer’s Report

Bert bought a $2500.00 CD.  The extra scholarship check was deposited into savings and will remain on hand for return when we hear from Don Wilks.  Bert gave the financial report; a motion was made to approve and was approved by all board members.  
Electronic Tools

No report this month.  
Bridge Publication Status

John reviewed the Bridge for December; changes were recommended and will be incorporated.   Bridge will go to publication after the Holiday Dinner/Dance 2008 and will contain pictures from that event. 
Membership Report 

Wally reported on membership:  
Total Active
         
895
Assoc


103
 
VIPs 


  29
New Retirees:  
220
There are many complimentary copies going out, the last comp. copy for that group will expire 4/30/09.

Programs and Event Status

Harry reported that Laughlin Trip was not well attended; one couple who did go did not know anyone on the bus.
 Harry reserved permit for the April 14 Spring Pot Luck.  
Shirley made reservation at Bell Aire for the Annual Meeting.  The club will subsidize part of the costs for breakfast.  Bell Aire is one of the last places that have remained reasonable for large group meetings.

Al reported that there will be no light rail tours until after January, 2009.  He will keep up updated on status and possibilities of tours.

Committee looking at the costs of each Bridge issue:  looking at various ways to cut costs, also looking at costs to the club if we lose Company sponsor.

Scholarships
No activity.
Old Business
We will help with the disposal of some items that are in the area that is being revamped in the old Sperry building.  Virginia will call for volunteers when we have the go ahead. 

New Business
Nominating committee volunteers need to start soliciting new board members.

Need some interesting speakers for 2009, Ed to call his contact at GE.  Shirley will speak to Joe Arpaio.  We all need to keep our ears open for interesting topics and speakers.
Meeting was adjourned at 2:10 pm.

Respectfully Submitted

Mary L. Barkl, Secretary
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